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EDITORIAL NOTES

The 1993 Newsletter mentioned the possibility of a magazine-style edition, and here it is.
Although it was on the agenda of the General Committee that is not necessarily a
guarantee that words will be translated into action, but at its meeting last May a volunteer
in the shape of Cyril Trust was found to launch the enterprise. He has undertaken the task
with enthusiasm and commitment. This edition, he might agree, is a trial run, but given
the support and forbearance of members there is surely no reason why it should not go on
from here.

It is not the intention to capitalize on nostalgia, but we are tempted to indulge ourselves
where space permits. The copies of the "Farnhamian”, dating as they do from 1912, are a
happy hunting ground, but do also contain much which can be described as good writing
or of historical interest.

Our potted biography of staff we would hope to continue. They do not appear in any
particular pecking order but seniority in years did scem to be an essential ingredient, just
in case.

It is a more expensive undertaking than the Newsletter and our thanks are due to the
advertisers and the reckless generosity of the printing people. We hope that in the next
edition more Old Boys will be advertising their wares.

One wag has already suggested that this publication should be called "The New
Farnhamian". New, or different, it certainly is, but it is our hope that as with the
Newsletters, and before them The Farnhamian, it will continue to inform and amuse our
members and perhaps enhance their concept of the Old Farnhamians Association.
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Message from the President DENNIS PHILLIPS

The traditional President’s message is usually compiled during the winter months but I am
writing this whilst most of us are enjoying a very warm and pleasant summer. The reason
for this is the fact that the OFA Newsletter is taking on a new a ambitious format. Since the
demise of the former School magazine, in which Old Boys news and contributions
appeared,the Committee had to revert to a number of typed sheets, but for some time our
Secretary and others felt we should try and produce something more worthy for Old Boys
to receive each year. Computers and word processing now mean that this is much easier to
do (so I am told by my computer literate friends-mainly of a younger era I have to say) and
thanks to the efforts of a few members the Committee has decided to take the plunge and
produce a magazine. The success of this latest venture will depend on our Editor being
provided with news and other items of interest to Old Boys. Maybe cookery hints are not
going to be popular item. (My children consider this to b a sexist comment), but say DIY
tips may be welcome!!

In my first speech as your President at the 1993 Annual Dinner I commented that our
Constitution is such that the Old Boys Association will fade away in the next century
although this does not mean that we are ready to die off yet, as I hope the following
remarks will indicate. The Annual Dinner, reported elsewhere in this publication, was
attended by a large number of Old Boys and it was pleasing to see men such as Mike
Brazier, Bevan Waide and David Slater attending after having travelled considerable
distances. If you have old form mates living abroad, who make a pilgrimage back to the
UK., try to encourage them to come around Ezster time when the Dinner is held. The
Southampton Lunch is enjoying a revival under the continued leadership of Dudley
Backhurst and considerable efforts are being made to make the annual 400 Trust Farnham
lecture a prominent feature in the life of the town,

To maintain the momentum of the Association in all of these activities I am fortunate in
having a hardworking team of officers and committee members who are always looking
for ideas from members as to the future direction of the Association.

I am pleased to say that I am receiving very positive vibes from the college that it values
the links with the Association and we ourselves are keen to develop these links, in
particular the ability to hold the Annual Dinner at what was for us "The School".

It is always disappointing to read the list of Old Boys who have passed away for all of us
have happy memories of them in the classroom, sports field or Association activities and
many will be better known to you than me.

In conclusion could I ask you to support this new "Magazine" and make a note of the date
of the Annual Dinner next year so that we can have a record number of attenders,

My best to you all.
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Old Farnhamians Association 62nd Annual Dinner WALLY WALSH

This year the association dinner took place at the School on Saturday 9th April and an
excellent attendance of well over one hundred former pupils made the event very
successful. Once again the dinner attracted members from overseas and on this occasion
we had visits from Africa and America.

The traditional roll call showed that a high percentage of those present had attended the
School at Morley Road well before the start of the Second World War. The earliest Old
Boy attending was Eric Patrick, who began lessons in 1920 and most years up to 1968
were represented.

Proposing the toast to the School last year, retired Army Major Keith Mentzel reflected on
changes in the social behaviour compared to the days that he attended in the late 40's and
early 50's. "No one dared cycle on the pavement then," he commented.

This year Brian Williams (1960-65), a scientist at the Defence Research Agency, talked
about law and order. "One thing that has changed is that crime seems to affect everyone
now. In my day it was a distant event and I never had any contact with it at all.”
Mr.Williams spoke also of the importance of the OFA retaining the spirit of the old
grammar school life, and expressed his personnel regret at the fundamental changes in
education which means heads and some senior staff need good business acumen more than
sound teaching ability. "The government keeps trying to reinvent the educational system
and this makes life difficult for the college and the association,” he said. "School seems to
be more about running a business than teaching people. It is important that a school does
not lose money, but it is more important you look after its population and build on
relationships..."

The President of the Association Dennis Phillips, expressed his pleasure at the attendance.
"The association by its very nature is going to diminish, but I hope we shall carry on trying
to trace our contemporaries and swell our numbers." He carried on to say that
Membership Secretary Tony Harland would be pleased to contact any potential members.

Mr Phillips spoke of the continuing link with the Old Girls’ Association and recalled the
initial breakthrough between the two schools when dance evenings were enjoyed. Old
Boys were invited to the Old Girls reunion on Saturday 23rd April.

The president thanked Wally Walsh, John Crotty, Brian Daniels and all committee
members for organising the dinner and on "the way they keep the OFA alive". Finally he
warned; "Because of the costs of hiring this hall (from the college) we had to look at
alternative venues for this annual dinner. However, the committee decided we would come
here tonight in spite of the cost.”

In spite of fears that the event would prove unprofitable the introduction of a raffle brought
in well over £300 and as a result the 62nd Annual Dinner made a small profit.
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List of Old Boys attending the 62nd Annual Dinner :

Top table; L.E.Chapman, N.H.Patrick, R.Rokins, E.C.Patrick, AJ.Ryall, 1.Goddard,

P.W.French, D.J.Phillips, G.Baxter, B.R.Williams, E.W.Godsil, W.J.Higgins, C.Slyfield,
D.C.Coakes.

Other Tables; H.EStuart, D.C.Horry, G.M.Elphick, RR.Kirk, FEFoley, D.G.Sturt,
W.H.Sturt, T.Tidd, PJ.Clark, WRKing, EJJerome, HL.King, R.E.Hack, A.J.Clifton,
F.W.German, G.W.S.Morris, FPullinger, EFHunt, B.Kite, K.N.Anderson, D.Slater,
JH.Crotty, G.D.Blunt, P.J.Ford, D.O’Sullivan, A.D.Harland, J Munday, P.Still, G.V,Hunt,
J.Charman, W.F.A.Bodkin, M.J.Purslow, A.J.Rayer, EH.Loveless, R.C.Bowtell,
S.Armstrong, J.Bateman. A.J.C.Clark, J.D.Backhurst, M.E.Brazier, A.G.Lovell, B.Lake,
APTubb, B.J.Daniels, D.WRichards, H.Brindley, B.E.Webberley, R.A.Merson,
G.VHarnett, A.J.Everett, M.Rochefort, J.D.Ivison, PW.Mpylles, DKing, C.Balchin,
EB.Waide, D.A.Bowtell, M.Jeffreys, C.D.Trust, D.R.Lucas, EWilson, K.LMentzel,
1.C.Sargeant, J.A.Cope, C.Nash, C.Beale, R.Edgell, J.Sherwood, R.Phillips, H.Torode,
D.Foster, D.PEveritt, M.Booker, M.F.Anscombe, T.R Lowry, A.Heatley, G.Lawrence,
E.Smith, D.Polglaze, R.Diamond, W.Walsh, M.Crow, R.Heritage, D.Edgell, C.B.Mullins,

Tvitation

@ld Farnhamian's Association

03rd Annual Dinner
Safurday 22nd April 1995

To be held at the Farnham College . .. Please

round up as many 9ld Boys as possible to
help make this year a record atfendance.
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The Annual General Meeting JOHN CROTTY

Held at Farnham College on the 3rd February 1994. The attendance was 23 Old Boys and
former staff, which brought forth the reflection from George Baxter that in 1971 when the
OFA decided to remain outside the embrace of the College and the OGA he had feelings of
foreboding, but 23 years on he considered the continuing support to be truly remarkable.

Reports of activities appear elsewhere and the Treasurer’s accounts are also summarised in
this magazine, but members will be interested in some of the comments and suggestions
that were made at the meeting.

Much discussion arose out of the charges for use of the College for the dinner. The
secretary had looked into the possibility of alternative venues, but the view of most present
was that the event must remain at the College. The possibility of having a lunchtime
meeting drew mixed reception and was left to the General Committee to consider.

The Treasurer reported that History sales had virtually petered out but we still needed to
sell some 80 copies more to cover the costs. He was also asked about the interest earning
situation of the various accounts and details of the Dinner account. The OFA
representative on the Board of Management of Farnham College, Chris Slyfield, dealt with
a number of questions regarding the structure and course strategy of the College.

Those not offering themselves for re-election to the General Committee were Alan Ryall,
Derek Bowtell and John Aylwin. All had given long and devoted service to the
Association and in the case of Alan and John, remain in harness in other capacities.

The following were elected;

President: D.J. Phillips

Hon. Secretary: J.H. Crotty

Hon. Treasurer: C.C.E. Slyfield

Asst. Treasurer /

Membership Secretary : A.D. Harland

General Committee: W.A. Smallman, R.Remington, D.J. Backhurst, W.P. Walsh,
(Members Elected) AlJ. Lovell, P.A. Mylles, C.D. Trust, C. Nash.

(Members Remaining) JE. Goddard, M.E.H. Sturt, B.J. Daniels, 1.C. Sargeant,

R.C. Bowtell, R. Robins, K.I. Mentzel, J. Munday,
G.D. Blunt, G.W.S. Morris.
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The Farnhamian 400 Trust MAURICE STURT

When Farnham Grammar celebrated the 400th arniversary of its benefaction in 1978 the
Association marked the occasion by establishing a Farnham 400 Trust Fund. The four
objects incorporated in the Trust Deed were:

1. To establish an annual or otherwise periodic lecture (to be known as "The Farnham
Lecture") for the benefit of the residents of Farrham and for advancement of education
and learning generally on such objects as the Trust committee shall decide.

2. To collect and preserve documents and information relating to the history of Farnham
Grammar School and Farnham College.

3. To engage in and commission research into the history of Farnham Grammar School and
Farnham College.

4. To pay expenses for students, ex-students, staff or ex-staff of Farnham Grammar School
or Farnham College in respect of educational study approved by the Trustees.

The initial collection of documents, photographs and other memorabilia has been
completed. The items have been catalogued and they are now safely stored in a cupboard
at Farnham College. The Trustees will continue to add to this collection and would be
pleased to receive further donations of appropriate material.

Object 3 was completed when the history was published in January 1991. A few copies
remain available form John Crotty.

Objects 1 and 4 are ongoing and the main thrust of the Trust’s activities has become the
organisation of the "Farnham Lecture”. There have now been four lectures, usually related
to a topical issue and always with some local focus. The Trust endeavour to find a
distinguished Old Farnhamian to be the speaker when a theme is under consideration.

The Chief Constable of Surrey Constabulary, Mr D Williams, has agreed to give the 1994
lecture under the title of "best Local Policing for Best Value for Money" and it will be held
in the Farnham Maltings on Monday 17 October at 8,00 p.m. As usual this will be a public
meeting and, as the "law and order" debate is a very topical issue at both national and local
levels, there will be no charge for admission. The Trustees have also decided against
seeking a sponsor on this occasion. By the time that this magazine has been published the
lecture will have taken place. It is hoped that our publicity has been successful and many
members of the Association, with friends and neighbours, will have made the effort to
attend.
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Extracts from the Farnhamian CYRIL TRUST

To give you a flavour of the various aspects of school life at Farnham Grammar School
during this century, I have extracted from the old copies of "The Farnhamian’ a random set
of items and presented them in the different decades. The process of looking through some
one hundred copies of the magazine has been most enjoyable and gives one an insight into
the changes that have taken place during the sixty plus years involved.

To open this section of the magazine I am showing below the original front cover of The
Farnhamian’ which was designed by D.C. Warner and issued in December 1912,

NIS! DOMINUS FRUSTRA
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D.C. Warner’s design for the cover of the first issue.
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1913 - 1920

April (1913).

‘A Committee, consisting of a master and six boys (elected by the three senior Forms), was
formed early in the term as a step towards putting the editorship of the Farnhamian, as far
as possible, in the hands of the boys’.

July (1913).
‘Swimming 1913 - The baths as usual began to leak, and the water was too low to permit
any diving, except off the edge. Another fault is that the spring-board has been boited

down too far from the water; as you dive, you are apt to knock your shins against the edge
of the bath’. :

December (1913).

Boarders News - "Cards" has been the craze this term. Owing to the rush for a game after
"Prep”, this form of recreation has been limited te two nights a week. Chess and draughts
would seem to be passing out of fashion; the boards and pieces even have got lost".

April (1919).
"The Governors have appointed Capt. J.Stickland as the new Headmaster. He comes into
residence during the last week of April’.

April (1919).

Tt was a very great pleasure to see so many of the Old Boys here at the School on March
5th, and we hope that one of the results of their meeting will be the re-starting of the Old
Boys Association”.

August (1919).

The school now contains well over 200 boys, and in consequence of this increase in
numbers, the Remove’ has once more come into existence. There are now five Houses
instead of four. The new House, designated the School House, more than justified its
existence by its achievements in the sports. It is pleasant to record the revival of the
Inter-House Cricket Matches. Here again the School House carried all before it’.

August (1919).

'The School took place in the Peace Celebration Sports in Farnham Park on July 19th, and
carried off a good many of the prizes. The chief event was the Mile (cross country), of
which the result was as follows;

1. Fisher (a); 2. Jarvis (a); 3. Furlonger’.

August (1919).

The few eligible boys in the school, who have not yet joined the Cadet Corps, should note
the following words of Sir Douglas Haigh;"T should like to feel sure that every able-bodied
boy and man in our schools and universities is undergoing military training. Just as in the
old days every growing lad was expected to learn to use the bow, so now it ought to be the
rifle. Then when the next great trial comes, as it surely will some day, we shall be found a
nation of arms, ready and prepared to meet it’.
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The 20°s

January (1920).
"We have the pleasure of welcoming two new masters to the staff - Mr.G.H. Bacon and the
Rev. W. Pierce Owen’s’.

September (1920).

By the time this number is distributed, the new hut class-rooms should be well on the way
to completion. "Why were they not erected during the long holiday and ready for the
beginning of term?" We don't know; we say, "Better late than never," and leave it at that’.

March (1922).
No Christmas Number of the Magazine was published, as the subscriptions to the Summer
Number had been far too few to meet the cost of printing it’.

March (1923).

'On Speech Day the Chairman was able to present Mr.Stroud with a cheque for ninety
guineas, asking him to accept it as a gift from those who were fond of him, and wished on
the occasion of his retirement to testify their affection and their appreciation of his long
service at EG.S.’

March (1925).

- ‘Sunday, October 19th, 1924, by the way, was, we believe, the first day for 77 years that
this School found itself without a member of the Mr William Stroud family, either as one
of the boys, or one of the Staff. R.W.Stroud’s grandfather came to the School in 1847, and
R.W.Stroud left School on October 18th last’.

July (1926).

‘Congratulations to E.C.Patrick on his success in the North London Winter Championships
at Bisley. Patrick shot for the City Rifle Club, and scored 88 out of a possible 100. His
position in the Championship was third’.

February (1929).

Now that we have passed through the dark days of December and January, everyone will
be swift to acknowledge what a boon the installation of electric light in the School has
been. Our thanks are due to all those who have helped to secure this improvement’.

"We still languish without news of Old Boys. If only they would realise that we really do
wish to hear from them, so that they may be kept in touch with each other through the
Magazine, and present members may be inspired by their example’.

December (1929).

The unusually large number of 31 boys left at the end of last Term. To them we offer our
best wishes for success and happiness. In spite of this exodus the School numbers over 250
boys-surely almost a record. And there are signs that we shall continue to grow. When one
considers that the buildings are already a tight fit, one wonders what is going to happen in
the future’.

'OFA .Badges (3/-) and Ties (4/6) may be obtained from the School.’
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The 30’s

July (1930).

'On the 28th February three interesting and amusing impromptu debates were held, and to
conclude the term’s meetings Mr.J.C.Kingcome proposed on March 14th "That Capital
Punishment should be abolished" which Mr.H.North opposed. The motion was lost by
seven votes to six’,

December (1930).
"We welcome Mr.H.Beeken, B.A. who has come to us from the north. We hope that he has
a long and happy stay in Farnham’

July (1931).

Tt is only right to mention that the weather kept fine one afternoon while the assembled
School were photographed on the field. We understand that some excellent likenesses were
taken’.

March (1933).

The annual Steeplechase was run on Wednesday, October 26th, over the usual course (4
2/5 miles) through Moor Park. By winning in 26 minutes-40 seconds better than his record
last year- and for the third time in succession, W.S.L.Smallman set up two School records’.

July (1933).
’At the Leatherhead meeting on June 14th, R.Kirk was a member of the winning team in a
mixed relay race, representing Farnham and District Schools’ Athletic Association’.

March (1936).
'On Wednesday, January 22nd, the whole school, assembled in Hall, heard over the radio
the proclamation of King Edward VIIL. at St. James’s Palace”.

December (1939).

"We have passed through two crises this term. The first, the threat of war, was faced with
calm and steadiness in common with the rest of the country, and no other comment would
be suitable in these notes. The second was our own private property, a full inspection by
the Board of Education, in which every detail of school life was reviewed by experts. This
too we faced calmly, and we believe that we can say (with all modesty) that we came
through with credit”.

December (1939).

Frankly, this is a war number. This had not been intended, but the grim fact has impinged
on our potential writers’ lives to such effect that the majority of the articles in this issue
owe their inspiration to the war. Nevertheless, School life is very little affected’.

'We wish to welcome two new members of staff and offer them best wishes for a happy
stay at the School; MrAJWills, ARCA. from Crypt School, Gloucester, and
Mr.E.W.Godsil, B.A. from Croydon High School’
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The 40’s

July (1940).

At long last our air raid shelter is inhabitable. For almost eight long months we have
waited in vain, but now it stands, a monument to British workmanship at its best. All the
pneumatic drilling to cut through the stout wall of the old reservoir is over. All the busy
activity which, for the first few months, attracted swarms of spectators of all sizes and ages
has ceased. All the procrastination of harassed officialdom has come to an end, and
subsequently peace has descended upon all spheres of the operation’.

June (1941).

"We started the Football season with two serious set backs, the suspension of school
matches and the departure of Mr. Wills for the Royal Armoured Corps. In consequence the
arrangement of the fixtures was rather a hand-to-mouth affair. Mr.Beeken brought a very
strong team, which included Mr.Wills, to play us, and on the wettest of wet Saturdays Mr.
Beeken celebrated his return to football by scoring most of the goals’.

December (1941).

‘More names have been added to the list of Old Boys who are prisoners of war. OQur
practical sympathy has been expressed by collecting the sum of 14 1ls 5d, which will
be devoted to sending parcels to our old friends’.

January (1944).
"A few words are necessary to explain the smallness of this Farnhamian; one word, in fact,
is enough - paper. Less of this important munition of war can be allotted to us, and that

alone accounts for the abbreviated form of the present issue’

July (1945).

’A very large number of Old Boys will hear with regret of the death of Mr. Edward Dean- a
large number indeed, for he was the music master from 1899 to 1936. His memory will be
kept green whenever the School Song is sung, for it was he who wrote the rousing music’.

July (1946).

'We cannot help feeling that this may be called the Victory Number of the School
Magazine in virtue of certain embellishments, which we hope will meet with your
approval’.

July (1948).

The term has seen the unveiling and dedication of the plaque bearing the names of the Old
Boys who fell in the 1939-1945 war, a reminder that the activities at School are a
preparation for sterner duties afterwards’.

December (1949).

Mr. Bacon retired at the end of the Summer Term. For well over a quarter of a century
"G.H.B." has been teaching young Farnhamians to enjoy the English language, and after
they have left the school he has taken their five shillings and admitted them to the
honourable order of Old Farnhamian’
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The 50

July (1950).

This time we have to inform you with regret of the retirement of Mr. Lock last Christmas
He will be remembered, not only as the presiding genius in the Physics Lab., but also as a
Housemaster of Childe, whose activities he guided and encouraged for so many years. As
a mark of appreciation the Captain of the School presented him with a clock’,

July (1952).
‘Since our last issue, the nation has mourned the passing of His Majesty King George VI,

and the School has shared with the rest of the country a sense of loss at the death of so
great and good a man’.

December (1952).

‘Another new feature of School life this term has been the attendance of senior girls from
F.G.G.S. to study Physics with our VI Science. We hope that all concerned will profit from
this experiment in co-education and confound the dubious and the critics’.

December (1953).

"We express our whole-hearted welcome to Mr.G.Baxter, M.A.Cantab, and to Mrs Baxter;
we eamestly wish that their stay in Famham may be a long and happy one and that this
phase of the School’s history may be as fruitful as the last’.

Last July ended the service to the School of Mr.W.F.Wickens - "Bill", as he was
affectionately called. He has been taking Physical Training at the School for 26 years and
during that time has trained and inspired succeeding generations of boys in gymnastics,
boxing and fencing. Good wishes, Bill, for a happy retirement from your work at F.G.S.’

July (1954).
'We are pleased and proud at the distinction recently gained by David Garrett; he has been

made a Queen’s Scout, the highest honour in Scouting, and is the first of the School Troop
to do s0’.

December (1957).

The School opened this term with a feeling of sadness and a profound sense of loss at the
news of the passing of Mr.Morgan only two days before. He has been Headmaster for
thirty years, and in that time he left the induring impress of his personality on the School
and on the characters of the boys who passed through his care and who now remember him

with respect and affection’. A large party of masters and boys attended the memorial
service on September 12th at the Parish Church’,

December (1958).

‘Under the enthusiastic and able leadership of JR.Edmunds, the school shooting team
enjoyed its most ambitious and successful season. Six matches were fired, the School
being successful on every occasion’.
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The 60’s

July (1960).

The revised scheme for the first instalment of the remodelling of the school, to provide for
a two stream entry and a sixth form of 120 boys, at a cost of £131,843 had been approved
by the Surrey Education Committee’.

March (1961).

‘After 33 years as head of the maths department and 11 as deputy headmaster, Mr. E.
Munton - known affectionately as "Mu" to many generations of boys - retired last
summer’,

July (1961).
In a most enterprising effort , Jeffery Tate inspired and produced a very good performance
of Samuel Beckett’s "Waiting for Godot" in the school hall on May 5th .

December (1961).

’At last ! The moment generations of boys have looked forward to! The huts are down!
Those shabby, summer-stuffy, winter-draughty, ghastly old temporary monstrosities have
been razed to the ground’.

July (1962).

"Thanks to the generosity of the Old Farnhamians Association, a sight-screen has already
been in use for one or two of the cricket games; this is the fulfilment of a long felt want
and we at school are deeply grateful’.

July (1963).

Tnter Grammar School Athletic Sports, Motspur Park, 30th May.

Our small select team gave its best performance since 1938.

On a fine warm afternoon every boy excelled himself and gave either a personal best
performance or did better than existing School or District Records’.

December (1963).

The visits of H.R.H. The Duchess of Gloucester and the Field Marshal Lord Montgomery
have certainly given us some excitement in the last six months - and two extra day’s
holiday. A minor era too ended with the retirement of Mr. R.B Varey in July, after close on
forty years at FG.S.’

July (1966).

'A strong under 14 cricket team, with six members of the Colts usually available, were
unbeaten in their limited number of fixtures.

Those who represented the side were;

Anderson*; Turpin; Wootton*; Parson; Potterton; Newman*; Osborne*; O'Neill; Gardner;
Heatley; Hall.N.*; Pride*; Potter; Scard; and Brunt,

(Denotes District player)’.

December (1966).
This term a School council was formed to help run school affairs and to solve problems
resulting therefrom’.
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The 70°s

July (1970).

'We congratulate Mr Fluck in getting his musical "Love On The Dole " staged at the
Nottingham Playhouse in their Festival. We hope it is a resounding success, and wish him
luck in future ventures as a composer’.

December (1970).
"We would like to take this opportunity to say farewell to Mr Baxter, and wish him well in
his new post as Field Officer to the Surrey Schools Council’

July (1971).

‘We extend a warm welcome to our new Headmaster, Mr.P.W.French, M.A.(Cantab),
M.Sc.(London), who comes to us from the Cavencish School, Hemel Hempstead. We hope
he will enjoy a long and happy career at FGS’,

July (1972).

Tn its sixty years the Farnhamian’ has seen over a hundred editors. Although the subjects
of their editorials have varied from the weather to condemning non-contributors, the
recurring theme is that boys, staff, and Old Boys should co-operate to produce a magazine
of higher standard. We think that changes are necessary to achieve this, but we are
frustrated in many of our efforts. However, we hope that by not rejecting dissenting views
there is a better balance between these opinions and what is necessary in our function as
propaganda outlet for the School. If this means greater criticism of the magazine it is a step
towards more participation in the running of the 'Farnhamian’.

July (1973).
This is the last Farnhamian’. Its lethargy can be felt throughout its every page. Despite
this, we hope you enjoy it - we didn't. There may well be no magazine next year’.

HIRSTEEL

(A DIVISION OF THOMAS HIRST & SON LID)

* RS8J’s, BEAMS, ANGLES, RE:MESH
r * NEW & SHAND-CUT WHILE-U-VAIT
* PROMPT SERVICE & DELIVERY
*# SCRAP METAL MErCHANTS & PROCESSORS

Hl rS t * HOME D.LY. ENQUIRIES WELCOME

I37Xy8 FARNBOROUGH 545081

Fax: (01252} 540185 LYNCHFORD LANE, FARNBOROUGH, HANTS.
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Governors Report CHRIS SLYFIELD

Since I wrote my last report, much has been happening at the College!

The new Trust Deed is imminent, so I am told. Many of you may not be aware of the fact
that almost all the land and buildings that the College occupies is owned by a Trust that
apparently dates back to before the Reformation! This means that The Governors cannot
embark on the current fashionable pursuit of "selling the family silver" if times get hard, a
route that some colleges are already taking to try and comply with current government
requirements. Requests have to be made to the Trustees for funding as and when required.
This has just been done in the form of a substantial grant to equip the new Media Studio
with “state of the art" video and audio equipment which will give Farnham College the
edge over the other colleges in the area. I was invited to attend this meeting of The
Trustees as an observer, along with other new Trustees that will be appointed when the
new Deed is in force.

The Principal, Kathleen Kimber, continues to work incredibly hard to ensure that the
college remains successful. Close links are maintained by Kathleen with the OId
Farnhamians Association. In fact, by the time you read this there will have been a lunch
meeting with our President and our Secretary. I know that Kathleen would like to forge
even stronger links with the OFA. There are many of us who are involved in businesses of
all types in the local area. If any of you reading this would like to make a personal
contribution to the College" on the hill" in the form of work experience or work shadowing
offers for the students, please contact Kathleen on 01252 716988 or fax 01252 723969. If
any of you have access to training videos or training literature that you would like to
donate, then that would be equally acceptable. One Old Farnhamian, Roger Remington,
has already done this in the form of a Water Board video.

This brings me to my next point and that is the continuing expansion of the College (a
current government requirement). In the last three years this has totalled some 19% in
spite of a demographic fall in the 16-19 year old population. The target has been exceeded
in the academic year August 1993 to July 1994! One exciting development in this area is a
greater commitment to serving the total community. This will be achieved in the coming
year by offering increased facilities, expertise and opportunities to post 18 year old
students. Surrey Training and Enterprise Council are assisting in forging links with local
business for the College to provide training for local work forces (in line with the national
target of developing the total work force). If any of you have a training requirement then
please contact Kathleen Kimber.

In the past year large amounts of money have been spent on the College buildings to meet
the rigorous demands of the latest Health and Safety Regulations. It is the intention to
replace all temporary accommodation (still affectionately known as "The Huts", though I
hasten to add, NOT the same First World War huts that many of us knew) in the last five

’Fears with a permanent building. ) .
he wheel has come full circle - only it seems to do it at a faster rate of knots these days!

In line with most of the public service sector undertakings the College now has a Charter.
I sometimes wonder how some of the previous headmasters would view life in 1994 - but
that is probably better left to speculation!
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Governors Report ......continued / CHRIS SLYFIELD

As a member of the Finance Committee T have meetings with Kathleen Kimber on a fairly
regular basis. The Governors know how hard the College Principal and the staff have to
work with all the extra burdens that Incorporation places on them. It was much appreciated
when Kathleen said, quite spontaneously and sincerely, what wonderful people the
Governors are, doing and onerous, time consuming job on a voluntary basis. I hasten to
say I blushed with embarrassment, but on reflection, it is only with mutual respect and
teamwork that the College can prosper in these difficult, changeable times. We have all
seen, in the press, the results of discord and strife between principals and governing bodies
of educational establishments!

PERISH THE THOUGHT THAT THIS SHOULD EVER HAPPEN TO OUR COLLEGE.

FARNHAM COLLEGE

meeting the needs of

* full time 16 - 18 year old students
Wide range of GCE and GNVQ Advanced, AS, GNVQ Intermediate,
GCE, RSA, Pitman and City & Guilds Institute Courses

k local people and employees

Courses as above, additional opportunities and tailor-made packages
(including NVQs in Assessor Awards)

Contact Hilary or Jan

Morley Road ¢ Farnham e Surrey  Telephone 01252 716988

m
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HISTORY AND THE SCHOOL / COLLEGE

It is the intention to include in the Newsletter’ some historical facts which could be of
interest to all. The main source of these facts is Ned Godsil, who has a tremendous
knowledge of Farnham and the School, and the first article was suggested by him.

The following is an abbreviated version of a detailed account of John Byworth in the
magazine issued by Farnham Museum Society.

Did you know that Farnham Town has a motto? It is very neat; just two words suggesting
integrity and quality. You may have seen the motto as part of the town’s Armorial Bearings
which are on display in the Council Offices in South Street and on the official Town Guide
Books.

The motto of By..Worth’ is adapted from the name of a one-time much respected
benefactor to Farnham. John Byworth, who died on 4th October 1623. He was a clothier
by trade and he bequeathed numerous charitable gifts to the town,

John Byworth originated from Kent and moved into our area to marry a Petronell
Brodbridge at St. Mary’s Parish Church, Guildford on 2nd July 1604. In 1606 two
messuages in West Street, Famham became available and in the following January John
purchased both properties. It was his intention to improve the buildings and give him a top
quality house in one of the most attractive areas of Farnham.

On his death in 1623, and of Petronell in 1628, the properties changed hands several times.
For example in 1646 it was purchased by Henry Vernon of Culver Hall (now Farnham
Library) for £300. Eventually, on 26th March 1679, it was conveyed for £250 to George
Morley, Bishop of Winchester who in the following year gave it by deed of trust for the
School-master’s House. Later it became the Boys’ Grammar School, and then the Girls’
Grammar School.

Now the property, 25. West Street, accommodates the Adult Education Institute in part of
the building and the other part is the annexe for the West Surrey College of Art and Design
with various workrooms where John Byworth had barns and stables: and beyond, students
can enjoy their leisure moments sunning themselves on John’s grass plots.

No known illustrations of the 16th and 17th century Byworths’ exist but at the same date
when alterations were made to one of the messuages, a great upright 10 foot long, carved
beam with a carved bracket at the top, was rescued and housed in what was the new
building in Morley Road of the Boys’ Grammar School, and now in the Sixth Form
College. In the centre of the beam is a carved shield with the date 1607, obviously the year
when John was rebuilding part of the property as made clear in his will.

Readers will remember the great upright in the Physics Lab. and it is now situated in the
entrance hall, next to the war memorial Over the years hundreds of boys and now girls
have seen this structure and probably had no idea where it originated.

Perhaps the above answers a few questions for many Old Boys.

(This text was reproduced with the kind co-operation of the author of the original article,
Miss Leni Gossett. )
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MIKE FOSTER
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A PROFILE OF MIKE FOSTER (1949 - 1982)

Mike Foster was born in the village of Kirton, which is near Boston, in Lincolnshire, a
little over seventy years ago, and began his education at the local village school. He moved
on to Boston Grammar School, and from there won a place at St. Edmund Hall, Oxford.

The events of the Second World War postponed the continuation of his education, and he
decided to enlist in the Royal Air Force in the early 1940's. He began learning the elements
of flying on Magister Trainers, and then went across to Canada for further experience on
Tiger Moths and Oxfords.

Returning home in 1942, he converted onto Wellington bombers and finally to Halifaxes,
beginning his operational experience with four attacks on Hamburg in July 1943. He went
on to complete a tour’ of 33 operations and was awarded the Distinguished Flying Cross
(DEC).

After some months of flying as an instructor at Abingdon, he was ‘demobbed’in time to
take up his delayed education again at Oxford, reading English and a course on Teacher
Training.

He applied for a position at Farnham Grammar School in 1949, and began teaching
English there in the same year. He was to spend thirty three years at the school and the
college, following Mr.Becken as Head of English, until his retirement in 1982.

During his time at F.G.S. he was always very active in both football and cricket and is well
known in the area for his association with Farnham C.C. and several other local teams over
the years.

Mike Foster has four children, and even when they were young, he and his wife,Ann, who
was also a teacher, shared an interest in travelling abroad. Since retirement they have
developed this passion for seeing other countries and cultures, and have travelled through
many parts of the world. It is clear that they regard their visits to Egypt, Central Asia and
South America as very special, and the desire to explore further is still with them.
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A PROFILE OF GEORGE BAXTER (1953 - 1970)

George Baxter was born in Belvedere, Kent over cighty years ago and is yet another old
Grammar School master to reach four score years plus.

He was educated at another Grammar School, being Sir Thomas Rich’s at Gloucester, and
moved on to Downing College, Cambridge, where he earned a B.A. in Natural Science and
a Masters degree in the same subject.

He prepared for teaching by training at Charterhouse and his first appointment was at Mill
Hill School in north west London.From here he moved to University College School
(UCS) in Hampstead, but his teaching career was then interrupted by over six years
serving in the second world war.

On his demobilisation he returned to UCS and became Vice Master ( An unfortunate title
according to George ) and in 1953 came to Farnham Grammar School as Headmaster. Here
he had the difficult task of taking over from Frank Morgan and did this successfully, taking
the school almost to the stage whereby it changed to a Sixth Form College.

On Leaving the school he became chairman of Surrey Schools Council and later a Field
Officer and finally worked over five years in a part time position with the University of
Surrey at Guildford.

Since retiring he has undertaken many posts including governorship of The International
Briefing Centre at Farnham Castle, The Lord Treloar College, Pierrepoint and Barfield
Schools. He has been active in the world of scouting for over thirty years and is Chairman
of the Appointments Committee, who are responsible for interviewing any potential scout
leaders.

He was a founder member of the Farnham Visitors Council and like Ned Godsil’ acted as a
town guide. In the town he was chairman of the Farnham Society for three years, local
chairman for the West Surrey Centre for the National Trust and founder/chairman, and
now president of the N.A.D.FA.S.

Both George and his wifc Peggy have been heaﬁly involved in supporting local
organisations, and were a remarkable partnership up to her death in very recent years. He
has a son and a daughter and seven grandchildren.
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THE FARNHAMIAN 23,

A PROFILE OF NED GODSIL (1939 - 1971)

Mr Godsil was born on a farm in County Cork, Eire in 1909, so you would be right in
saying that he has reached a ripe old age.

He is an Arts Graduate of Trinity College, Dublin who received his primary education in
Cork and his secondary education at a boarding school in Dublin. In 1939 he joined
Farnham Grammar School from Croydon High School, where English was the main
subject he taught.

His main subject at Farnham was Mathematics, and in particular Geometry. During his
time at the school he served as House Master for Harding House and was instrumental in
the operation of the school Combined Army Cadet Force.

He was at the school when the changeover to a Sixth Form College took place and served
as temporary Headmaster for a short time, and then a long period as deputy Headmaster.
During the years at Farnham Grammar School he enjoyed the affectionate nickname of
Toe’ and is now known to most as Ned', In 1971 he retired from the college.

In retirement he remained for some years on the board of the Redgrave Theatre and both
he and his late wife enjoyed this connection with the theatre. He was involved with the
Farnham Visitors’ Council and organised and took part in Town Walks’. Over the years he
has interested himself in the history of the town, and is regarded as something of an expert.

His interest in history generally, includes the Grammar School and he possesses 2
tremendous amount of memorabilia and knowledge of the history of the school from its
earliest days. He is kindly preparing information for future issues of this Newsletter, and
readers will be surprised to read some of the information that has been unearthed.
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A PROFILE OF LEONARD EVANS (1945 - 1973)

Reduced to near total blindness at the age of 81 could be described as extremely trying
circumstances, but in Leonard Evans’s case there sccms to be no hint of exasperation or
woe, His wife and good neighbours are his guides around Farnham, where he meets Old
Boys from time to time, and ensconced in his study and surrounded by electronic
cquipment which he controls with the touch of a teenager he is able to indulge his love of
music.

Son of a parson, he was educated at St. Edmunds School, Canterbury, and Selwyn College,
Cambridge, where he rubbed shoulders with the Reverend Jaggs who some will remember
as Vicar of Hale Parish. The results of his toils at university were modest , but on the river
he excelled, His first teaching appointment was at a public school at Edinburgh and the
second at the Oratory School at Woodcote where he taught mathematics, French, German,
physics, chemistry, and in addition paraded with the Local Defence Volunteers.

His career was cut short in 1940 when he contracted tuberculosis and was obliged to spend
two and a half years in Milford Hospital. Those years were not entirely wasted. He came
into contact with many who had not shared his upbringing and perhaps as a result he
became a member of the Communist Party. We do not know if this information was
volunteered to the governors of Farnham Grammar School at the time of his interview.

Leonard took up his duties in September 1945 in room seven of the huts, where, once
again, he was called upon to teach several subjects to the junior school. A year later he
took over senior chemistry when Mr. Tomlinson retired. Controversy was soon to engulf
him. He attended a Daily Worker meeting at the Central Club in South Street organised by
Mary Watson, whom he knew. She had some difficulty controlling rowdy Young
Conservatives and asked Leonard if he would take the chair and settle the meeting down,
which he did. The event made the local press and letters concerning the desirability of Ted’
schoolmasters were published. The sixth form wrote its own letter in support of their
chemistry master and Wendell Evans (who taught geography) also wrote explaining that it
was not he who had chaired the meeting. At the next Speech Day Leonard was omitted
from the staff invitations for tea with the Governors and, in support, his colleagues
declined to attend. In retrospect and with the passage of time, perhaps a storm in a tea cup.

In all Leonard Evans spent 28 years at FGS and The College. He speaks with affection of
all the staff and stays in contact with many of them as best he can. He remembers his boys
well and says that he can date most by whether they call him Charlie or Chin. The latter
was a cruel reference to his facial profile and, he says, was the reason for growing a beard,
which improved his self esteem. His son was School Captain in its final year. For those
who would like to contact Leonard his address is 27 Sumner Court, Farnham, Surrey. GU9
X
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Southern Dinner / Lunch DUDLEY BACKHURST

This annual event has now been held every year since 1962 and can now probably be
considered as a firm fixture in the OFA year. It owes its origin to a chance meeting
between John Stroud and Leslie Luff at a Rotary Lunch held in Southampton about thirty
years after they had left school. John was the Headmaster at King Edward VI School and
Leslie was divisional sales manager (retail) of Shellmex and BP Ltd. Later they met with
Freddie Grinstead, who was then manager of the London Road Branch of the Midland
Bank. All had been at FGS in the 1920%, Tt was at this time that they had the idea of trying
to arrange a reunion for Old Boys who lived or worked in the Southampton area.

In 1959 T arrived in Southampton, after spending two years at Newcastle-upon-Tyne and
had had no contact with any Old Boys in the area. However, John Stroud discovered that I
was here and invited me to join them for lunch at the Royal Southampton Yacht Club,
where [ believe they had been meeting fairly regularly. At that lunch the idea of the
Southampton Dinner was broached and the first dinner was held at the Dolphin Hotel on
30th November, 1962. It was attended by 17 Old Farnhamians, including George Baxter
and Eric Munton who were guests, and George Ashton a former master who lived in
Fareham.

In the early days John Stroud acted as the Secretary and Freddie Grinstead as the
Treasurer. This arrangement continued until Freddie moved to Devon in 1969. I took over
as Treasurer and in the following year I became Secretary as well when John also moved
away. It has continued this way ever since, not because I wont relinquish the job, but
because I am one of the few who has continued to live in the Southampton area.

Over the period of 32 years we have welcomed over 100 different Old Boys, but on any
one occasion we usually manage to gather about twenty. The catchment area has never
been restricted and all are most welcome to come along. Because our numbers are small
the occasion has a very different style from the Annual Dinner in Farnham. It is distinctly
less formal because that is the way we like it; we just enjoy one another’s company.

Of the 17 attending the first dinner in 1962 four were present last year. George Baxter
comes quite frequently, David Horry has never missed, I have attended on most occasions,
but we were particularly pleased to welcome back Redvers Godsland who has not attended
since 1973. He is now in his 93rd year and came over from the Isle of Wight.

Until 1990 we had always had the dinner at the Dolphin Hotel. However, numbers were
beginning to decline for none of us were getting any younger and the thought of driving to
Southampton on a dark, usually wet, October night, no longer appealed.After consultation
we decided to change to a mid-week, lunchtime meeting and to move away from the
Southampton city centre. We now meet at the Busketts Lawn Hotel at Woodlands. This is a
small, family hotel on the edge of the New Forest and not too far from the M27. Numbers
are back up to the low twenties and most welcomed the move. The third Wednesday in
October is our spot on the calendar, and if you would like to come along do please contact
me.

I dont know how much longer we shall continue, but 1994 will see our 33rd meeting. John
Stroud was always surprised that the event continued for so long from what began as a
chance meeting between two Old Farnhamians away from Farnham.
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News of Old Boys

S.R.HALLING, in requesting a copy of a History, regrets that so few of his contemporaries
are extant. After a long career in the R.A.F. he has similar observation to make about
former apprentices at their reunions. He no longer appears in our membership list but his
address is 3 Audley Avenue, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7DP should anyone like to get in
touch.

HANS HOLM apologised for his absence at the dinner and sent us the latest press details
on Jeffrey Tate’s whereabouts - in Dutch.

ROGER EDGELL is the Head of Organisation and Methods at Hill Samuel Financial
Services, Croydon. He joined the company in 1990 after 20 years in local government. He
remains a keen golfer and snooker player and has recently made great strides in Latin
American Dancing.

JOHN CHARMAN retired in 1993 from the post of Rating and Property Manager at ICI
and is now a consultant with his son’s firm of Chartered Surveyors in the City. John
advises on property tax to the OECD and he is also active in advising governments of the
former Soviet Bloc on introducing property tax. He was the President of the Institute of
Revenues, Rating and Valuation 1992/93. He has been active in the scout movement,
mostly in Kent, for nearly 40 years and is its County Chairman.

GEOFFREY HARNETT includes a potted biography with his dinner application. After
leaving the School he joined a money broking company in the City, eventually becoming a
Director and then Managing Director of Exco International PLC. He left in 1986 with &
other Directors and founded Babcock and Brown which, after several takeovers, is now
called Prelson Yamane (UK) Ltd., one of the largest international and foreign exchange in
the world employing some 1100 people. He was married the Saturday after the dinner this
year.

DOUGLAS LUCAS has taken early retirement after a career in the Ministry of Defence.
He thinks that it is the best move he has ever made and is looking forward to many many
golden years.

BEVAN WAIDE started his career overseas, mainly with the World Bank, and then
returned home for 5 years as a partner with Cooper and Lybrand, London. He is now
abroad once more as the Government of Tanzania’s Lead Advisor on privatisation. He
thinks that this will give him a chance to atone for his past errors ( if any, surely) in setting
up public enterprises in the first place.

News via GEORGE LITTLE who tells us that BRIAN JOB, who emigrated to Australia in
1972 with wife, four daughters and one son, now live in Queensland and has retired. He
was a caravan camp operator and builder, quite a change from rearing pigs and poultry
when he lived in Berkshire.
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News of Old Boys

JOHN CROTTY and RAY KIRK, together with their wives had a weekend in Rutland.
Uppingham to be precise. The school soccer club celebration was taking up part of the
restaurant at their hotel

and. realising that PETER CANNINGS was a housemaster contact was made with the
master in charge whereupon one of the revellers was dispatched poste haste to the school
and Peter appeared just before lights out. A grand tour, including Sunday morning chapel,
was arranged, and Peter was duly enroled in the Association.

BOB HEWES is back from Indonesia and perhaps on the brink of retirement. He has to
return to wind up his affairs which consist of a sailing boat he had built and hopes to sell.
It is appropriate here to mention that GLEN HONEY is about to depart in his boat on a
two year trip to the waters around Florida and the West Indies.

Congratulations to JAN PEARSON on his appointment as a solicitor entitled to plead in
the higher courts. Another OFA lawyer in the news is DAVID LANCASTER whose name
crops up in many of the pregnant servicewomen versus MOD cases.

On a recent business trip to California DAVID POLGLAZE met up with MIKE HAWES
who moved to Los Angeles to become manager of network planning and design for
Quotron, a company specialising in the distribution of financial data services. Mike joined
the Royal Aircraft Establishment for five years after leaving school and then moved on to
Unilever and W H Smith before joining the brain drain. Anyone wanting to contact him
can do so through David.

DAVID SLATER, another Californian resident, was at the dinner and told us that he is still
disc jockeying on local radio. His inimitable gift of choice and delivery of funny stories
has hardly changed over the years and ensures top ratings, in California. Also putting in a
rare appearance was BILL STURT who anticipates a more regular attendance now that he
has disposed of the family butchery business at Tongham and no longer spends Saturday
evenings counting the money.

B.J.OELMAN is now living back in Farnham and working for the Department of
Transport on vehicle taxation. This is a far cry from his previous work. From 1987 until
1991 he was in the Gambia working on health information, and in particular on a national
programme covering the growing problem of AIDS.

Three Old Boys from the early 50°s have now taken early retirement with HENRY
BRINDLEY and MAURICE HEWINS leaving the Royal Aircraft Establishment,
Farnborough and BRIAN WEBBERLEY leaving British Aerospace, Weybridge. These are
now pursuing new interests and still form part of the nucleus of the Hedgehogs. the local
group who raise funds for charities in the Farnham area.
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Commentary on Annual Accounts CHRIS SLYFIELD
Year Ending 30th November 1993

CURRENT ACCOUNTS; This deals with the collection of annual subscriptions and the
"day to day" receipts and payments of the Association.

Looking at the history project it can be seen that we are approximately £600 from
breakeven over the two years. In 1992 many people made additional donations to the Life
Membership Account when they purchased copies of the book (£868).

Because the accounts are prepared, based on money received and money paid, the Annual
Dinner shows a loss in 1993 and a profit in 1992. This is because we were negotiating with
the College for a reduction in the Hall hire fee for 1992 which was not paid until 1993.

The Football Club money received in 1993 (£163) were funds remaining when the club
was dissolved,

The Morgan Gate repair (£100) was to replace the letter "M" removed by a "joker" some
time ago.

When the Association meets at the College the room is no longer free, a hire fee has to be
paid (£23).

The Memorial Gifts were in memory of G.M.King and Reg Hatt (£35).
The loan from the 400 Trust (£150) in 1992 was towards the publication of the history.
This will be repaid on demand or after the project breaks even.

All the other items are self explanatory.

PERPETUITY ACCOUNT; This was originally The Caesar Bequest, given by one of the
Caesar brothers to be used on donations as the Committee decided. Subsequently other
Old Boys gave anonymous amounts for the same purpose, so the name was changed.

COLLEGE ACCOUNT; This was the School Fund originally, to be used for grants to the
school for projects approved by the Committee. The same now applies to the College. The
last grant was for places in the Tall Ships Race in 1989.

HISTORY PROJECT ACCOUNT; This consists of advance deposits taken for the book.
Some members who paid have not ordered a copy. Where a member has died, every effort
has been made to contact his family to see if they want a copy or a refund. After seven
years from the date of publication any unclaimed deposits will be transferred to the
General Account.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP ACCOUNT; This holds the capital sum paid by Life members
together with any further donations from Life members. Periodically the accumulated
interest is transferred to the General Account and capital is used, as authorised by the
Committee for special projects, such as the history.

GENERAL INFORMATION; A small amount of funds are kept with the Midland Bank on
current accounts operated on a free banking basis. The balance is kept in identified, high
interest accounts with the Halifax Building Society that are open to clubs and societies,
and on which tax is deducted at source from interest received.
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0Old Farnhamians Association

Accounts Year Ending 30th November 1993

CURRENT ACCOUNT
1993 1992
Opening Balance 2525.67 2720.21
History Sales 314.50 3042.57
Loan 400 Trust - 150.00
Annual Dinner Profit - 24279
Sales of Ties 50.00 100.00
Subs & Donantions 396.00 554.00
Interest Received 3727 6271
Football Club 162.69 -
3486.13 6872.28

PERPETUITY ACCOUNT
Opening Balance 57499 512.05
Donation - 50.00
Interest Received 835 1294

583.34 574.99
COLLEGE ACCOUNT
Opening Balance 789.39 770.89
Interest Received 1145 1850

800.84 789.39
HISTORY ACCOUNT PROJECT
Opening Balance 156.38 440.57
Interest Received 1.19 8.38

157.57 44895
LIFE MEMBERSHIP ACCOUNT
Opening Balance 2673.73 1756.22
Interest Received 40.31 4951
Subs & Donations - 868.00

2714.04 2673.73

History costs
Newsletters

Morgan Gate Repair
Annual Dinner Loss
Post & Member List
Memorial Gifts
Meeting Expenses
Closing Balance

Closing Balance

Closing Balance

Tfr to Current A/C
Closing Balance

Closing Balance

1993
198.98
100.00
179.30
185.77

35.00
23.10
2763.98

1992
3920.27
105.05

221.84
94.95
4.50
2525.67

3486.13

583.34

6872.28

574.99

583.34

800.84

574.99

789.39

800.84

157.57

789.39

292.57
156.38

157.57

2714.04

448.95

2673.73

2714.04

2673.73

I have examined the books and vouchers of the Old Farnhamians Associatin, in my
opinion the above accounts are in accordance therewith.

R.J. PAYNTER F.C.A.
HON. AUDITOR

C.C.E.SLYFIELD F.C.A.

HON. TREASURER
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Obituaries

ROY ROBERTS, CBE (1940-45) died in 1993, which should have been reported in the
last Newsletter. Roy was an engineer who not only excelled in his profession but achieved
high managerial status.

He started as an apprentice at the RAE and progressed through industry to become
Chairman of Simon Engineering and Deputy Chairman of the Dowty group of companies.
In 1990 he was elected President of the Institute of Engineering. Throughout his career he
was involved in student and graduate affairs, particularly training and employment.

EARNEST THURSTON (1929-34) was a keen sportsman, both at the school and after,
playing football for the OFA and cricket for Farham and Sevenoaks, in addition to being
a member of Reading Athletic Club. Ernest joined Watney, Combe and Reid where he
found himself in the company of Ralph Meddows Taylor and Eddie Glynn. After war
service in the RAF he returned to Watneys and was soon transferred to Sevenoaks,
followed by Hastings and Brighton, where he remained after retirement in 1982 having
been 49 years with the company and its successors. He married Sybil Waller, an old girl of
FGGS, and in 1992 they celebrated their golden wedding anniversary.

HARVEY FROST (1947-48) was one of three brothers who attended the school. The
family was evacuated from Palestine to South Aftrica at the outbreak of the war, hence his
late arrival at FGS. Harvey was a chartered accountant and practised in Tavistock. Much
involved in local affairs, he was a former Mayor of the town and Chairman of the West
Devon District Council. His elder Brother David died in 1978. Basil Frost has retired from
banking and is currently busy helping with the local talking newspaper.

The Farnham Herald contained details of the death in the USA of PETER
QUARTERMAN (1952-). Peter served in the Merchant Navy and then moved to America
where he was involved in the tanker cleaning services. His two daughters are making their
life in America.

The Herald also gave details of the death of KEN GORDON who left the school in about
1948, We have no details but will publish any that we receive in a subsequent edition.
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The Old Boys Membership List

ADAMS, J.
ALDERTON, D.G.

ARMSTRONG, S.A. Cattlefield Cottages, Binsted, nr.Alton, Hants. GU34 4PA

16 Tudor Park, Bowl Alley Lane, Horncastle, Lincs.

13 Galvins Close, Stoughton, Guildford, Surrey. GU2 6SE.
Geobar, Firgrove Road, Whitehill, Bordon, Hants. GU35 9EQ
Brambles, 10 Dormers Close, Godalming, Surrey. GU7 2QX
43 Chantry View Road, Guildford, Surrey. GU13 XW.

Qak Priors, Cranbrook Road,Benenden, Cranbrook, Kent.

AUSTIN, C.L.
BAIGENT, K.W.
BAKER, G.J.
BALCHIN, C.
BARLOW, M.S.
BATEMAN, J.A.

BAXTER, G.
BECKHURST, C.
BINNING, M.S.
BLOWFIELD, P.
BLUNT, G.D.
BONE, B.E.
BOOTH, S.A.
BRINDLEY, R.H.

BROCK, H.de.B.
(M.B.E.)
BUCKELL, D.
BUTLER, A.
CANNINGS, PW.

CARROLL, G.D.
CHANDLER, A.
CHUTER, A.G.

CLARK, A.J.C,

COCKLE, J.A.
COLLIER, J.
COLLINS, E.L.
COPE, 1.A.
COPE, P.S.
CRANSWICK, P.
CROTTY, J.H.

DART, B.
DIAMOND, R.

DIGNASSE, R.
EDGELL, D.J.
EDGELL, R.G.

ANNUAL MEMBERS
3 Ashley Mill Lane North, Hale, nr. Altrincham, Cheshire,

WA14 3NQ.

Pine View, Nightingale Road, Ash, Aldershot, Hants. GU12

6DD.

TN17 4ES.

7 Longley Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8LZ.

32 Tilford Road, Farnham,Surrey. GU13 XW.

32 Felton Road, Poole, Dorset. BH14 0QS.

17 Bicester Close, Whitchurch,Hants. RG28 7HE.
Whitethorn, Lower Froyle, Alton, Hants. GU34 4L.G.
Rowbrook, Isington Road, Isington, Alton, Hants.

22 Woodlands Drive, Glasgow, G4 9EH.

15 White Cottage Close, Heath End, Farnham, Surrey. GU9

ONIL

Saltwood, Kemerton, Tewkesbury,Glos. GL.20 7SP.
33 Farleigh Road, New Haw, Weybridge, Surrey.
West Deyne, High Str.West, Uppingham, Rutland, Leics. LE15

9QG.

117 Oak Lane, Upchurch, Sittingbourne, Kent. ME9 7AY.

7 Romans Gate,

Meadow View, Bishops Wood Lane, Baughurst, Basingstoke,

Hants. RG26 5LT.

51 Alphington Avenue, Frimley, Camberley, Surrey. GU16

SLR.

23 Maxwell Road, Shepton Mallett, Somerset. BA4 SRE.
60 Applegarth Avenue, Guildford, Surrey. GU2 6LY.
5507-37 Street, Lloyd-minster, Alberta, T9V 134, Canada.
16 St. Mary’s Road, Sawston, Cambridge.

Cobbins, Blackheath, nr. Guildford, Surrey. GUU 8RB.

12 Lime Tree Gardens, Lowdham, Nottingham, NG14 7DJ.
Heatherbank, Beech Ave, Lower Bourne, Farnham, Surrey.

GU10 3JY.

34 Gardeners Hill Road, Frensham, Farnham, Surrey.
The Beeches, 9 Hawkridge Rd, Yarnbrook, Trowbridge, Wilts.

BAI4 6AD

20, Grove Park Terrace, Chiswick, London. W4.
28, Longfield Road, Ash, Aldershot, Hants.
29, Rookswood, Alton, Hants, GU34 21D

SEPTEMBER 1994

Year
Left

1967
1947

. 1948

1947
1926
1946
1956

1946

Staff
1957
1939
1970
1950
1952
1969
1957

1938
1947
1967

Staff
1968
1959

1945

1953
1974
1959
1967
1967
1957
1948

1957
1931

1965
1965
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Year
Left
EDMUNDS, JR. 9 Woodford Close, Caversham Heights, Reading, Berks. 1958
EDWARDS, R. 1954

ELKINS, R. 2 Nethergate, Clifton Village, Nottingham.
ELMSLIE, A.EJ. 9 Stranmer Hse, Furness Rd, Eastbourne, Sussex. BN21 4EY. 1923
(Maj.Gen. CB/CBE)

ELSON, B. Foxwarren, 10 Poyle Rd, Tongham, Aldershot, Hants. GUIO 1969
IDS.

ELLWOOD, T. 17 Webs Acre, Thatcham, Berks. 1970

EVERETT, AJ. 14 Goodhall Crescent, Clophill, Beds. MK45 4AH. 1970

FAIRCLOUGH, C. Studio 65, Smithbrook, Cranleigh, Surrey. GU6 811. 1969

FIGG, P.

FIGGINS, J. 75 Leigh Lane, Wimborne, Dorset. BH21 2PP 1957

FOLEY, FF. 18 Highfield Avenue, Aldershot, Hants. GU11 3BY. 1939

FORD, PJ. Waterways, 1 Rectory Rd, Hook, Basingstoke, Hants. RG27 1950
93G.

FRENCH, PW 3a York Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8JX. Staff

FROST, B.C. Red Tiles, Cadley, Collingbourne Ducis, Marlborough, Wilts. 1949
SN8 3EA.

FURLONGER, J. 6 Kelsey Close, Liss, Hants. 1957

GATFIELD, AJ. 12 Bethel Lane, Upper Hale, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 0QA. 1955

GATHERCOLE AJG 17 Buckfast Close, Hale, Altrincham, Cheshire. WA15 8NB. 1972

GLOVER, HW. 1 Littlefield Gardens, Ash, Aldershot, Hants. GU12 4LN. 1946

GODSIL, EW. Dromkeen, Old Compton La, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8EH. Staff

GOEBEL, J.EP. 84 Sandringham Way, Paddock Hill, Frimley, Camberley, 1970
Surrey. GU16 5YE.

GRAY, B.D. 19 Willow Way, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 ONU.
GREENTREE, D. 60 Nightingale Road, Godalming, Surrey. 1970
HARLAND, A.D. 9 Qasthouse Cres, Hale, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 ONP. 1951

HERRINGTON, G. 8 Brooklands Close, Heath End, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 9BT. 1957
HEWES, G.H.A.  Holly End, Holly Close, Farnham Common, Bucks. SL2 3QT. 1942

HIBBERD, J. 3 Frome Close, Eastrop, Basingstoke, Hants. RG21 2PZ. 1957
HIGTON,D.LR.  Courtneys, 36 Forest Drive, Keston, Kent. 1952
HILL, C.H. 18 Tor Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 7BY. 1955
HOBBS, FE. 1 Meadhurst, Queens Place, Ascot, Berks. SL5 7JA. 1930
HONEY, G.H. Penyoke Lodge, Church La, Cargreen, Saltash, Cornwall. 1950
PL12 6NS.
HOPKINS, H.G.  Orchard Bank, 5 Little Austins, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8JR. 1931
HUNT, A.B. 16 Fairfield Green, Four Marks, Alton, Hants, GU35 5BL. 1969
HUNT, E. 70 Peters Road, Locks Heath, Southampton, Hants. SO3 6EN. 1942
HUNTINGFORD, P. 11 Regents Close, Hungerford, Berks. RG17 OLF. 1942
HUSBANDS, L.P. 1951
IVISON, 1.D. Muskoka, Square Drive, Haslemere, Surrey. 1971
JAMES, H. 5 Beaconsfield Road, Claygate, Surrey. 1946
JEFFREYS,M.E. 42 Kingsley Avenue, Camberley, Surrey. GU15 2NB. 1953
JOHNS, T.W. 14 Sandy Lane, Cove, Farnborough, Hants. 1952
KENNARD, A.D. 1961
KITE, J.B. Crombie House, 14 Tamar Way, Wokingham, Berks. RG11 1946
GUB.
KITE, R.J. 13 Rapleys Field, Mill Lane, Pirbright, Surrey. GU24 OLT. 1966

LARMER, C.L. Highway Hse, Hogs Back, Seale, Farnham Surrey GU10 4HA 1935



34. THE FARNHAMIAN

Year

Left

LAWRENCE, R.C. Eidelweiss, Fullers Road, Rowledge, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 1966
4DE

LOVELAND, M.J. 6 Orchard Rise, Chesterton, Bicester, Oxon. 1962

LOVELESS,FH.  Lea Corner, The Green, Badshot Lea, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 1947
9LS.

LUCAS,D.R. 19 Highfield Gardens, Aldershot, Hants. GU11 3DB. 1952

LUCKHURST,R. 59 Patrick’s Copse Road, Liss, Hants. GU33 7DW. 1957

MARTIN, G.L. 20 Birch Way, Haywards Heath, Sussex. 1959

McGREGOR, D.J. 1 Hillside, Graffham, Petworth, Sussex. 1962

MERRILL,RE.  Pilgrim Cottage, Seale La, Seale, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 1946
ILE.

MERSON, RA. Tanyard Hse, 13a Bridge Sq, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 7QR. 1968

MILLER, A. 10 Sunmead Rd, Sunbury-on-Thames, Middlesex. TW16 6PE. 1958

- MITCHELL, J.S. 1 Bishop Sumner Dr, Upper Hale, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 1947
0HQ.

MONK, G. 179 Richmond Rd, Kingston-on-Thames, Surrey. KT2 5DD. 1965

MOORE, ERR. 23 Tudor Close, Grayshott, Hindhead, Surrey. GU26 6HP. 1957
MULLINS, C. Southwold, Isington Rd, Binstead, Alton, Hants. GU34 4PH, 1957

MUNDAY, J. The Red House, Coxheath Rd, Church Crookham, Fleet, 1952
Hants.

NICHOLLS, R. 57 Old Lodge Lane, Purley, Surrey. CR8 4DN. 1961

OSULLIVAN, D.  River Gardens, Bramley Road, Sherfield, Berks. RG27 0DG. 1950

OELMAN, B.J. 6 Broomleaf Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8DG. 1967

PAGET, N.D. 118 Bellemore Road, Baltimore, Maryland, 21210, U.S.A. 1953

PARRATT, C. Firsdown,Smugglars Way, The Sands, Farnham, Surrey, GU10 1954
INB.

PATRICK, E.C. 7 Adams House, Adams Way, Alton, Hants. GU34 2UY. 1926

PATRICK, N.H. Bunces Farm, Runwick, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 5EP. 1931

POLGLAZE,D.H. Sandilands, Seale Lane, Seale, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 ILE, 1964
POLLARD,D.R.  Summerdale, Charterhouse Road, Godalming, Surrey. GU7 1957

2AL.
PULLINGER, EE K. Beaver Cottage, Beavers Close, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 7BE. 1931
RAGGETT, L. 71 Greenfield Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8TQ. 1957
RAYER, A. 55 Rivers Close, Farnborough, Hants. GU14 6LZ. 1947
RICHARDS, D.W. 19 Guildford Park Avenue, Guildford, Surrey. GU2 5NJ. 1951
SANSON, F. Crawley, Sussex. 1957
SCARD, L.R. 27 Manley James Close, Odiham, Hants, 1970
SHAW, C.M. 3 Glenmount Road, Mytchett, Crawley, Surrey.
SILANDER, A. 1964
SMITH, B.S. Redhill House, Ross-On-Wye, Herefordshire. 1944
SNART,R.E Divina Pastora Edif 3,7-5C, 11402 Jerez de la Frontera, Cadiz,
Spain.
SPINK, A.R. 307 Barkham Road, Wokingham, Berks. 1955
STONE, D. 109 Woodlands Gardens, Isleworth, Middlesex. 1957
STUART,HE 5 Hampstead Road, Normanby, Middlesbrough, Cleveland. 1930
TS6 0QW.
STUDER, C.R. 12 The Chine, Echo Barn Lane, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 4NN. 1955
STURT, D.G. 3 Old Rectory Drive, Ash, Aldershot, Hants. 1943

THROWER, J. Whetley Orchard, Powerstock, Bridport, Dorset. 1948
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TIDD, T. 26 Monks Orchard, Petersfield, Hants. GU32 2]D. 1938
TILSON, A. Theo, Westhill, Elstead, Surrey. GU8 6DQ. 1951
TORODE, H.A. 6 The Chase, Farnborough, Hants. GU14 8BY 1965
TOOGOOD, A. Higher Yard, Stevenstone, Torrington, Devon. EX38 7THY. 1957
TRUST, C.D. Ashleigh, 56 Broomleaf Rd, Farnham, Surrey GU9 8DQ. 1953
TUBB, D.P. 29 South Cliff, Bexhill-on-Sea, Sussex. TN39 3EH. 1951
VICK, I.L. 17 Earls Manor Ct, Winterbourne Earls, Salisbury, Wilts. SP4 1947

6EJ.

WAGSTAFF, A. 60 Copse Ave, Weybourne, Farnham, Surrey GUY 9EA 1957
WEBBERLEY, GPB 19 Oak Tree Gardens, Bromley, Kent. BR1 5BQ. 1947
WHITE, G.A. RAF IPTM, Walton, Aylesbury, Bucks. HP22 5PG.

WICKENDON, J.A. 13 Femnhill Cl, Blackwater, Camberley, Surrey. GU17 9HD. 1968
WILLIAMS, B.R. 8 Trebor Avenue, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 83H.
WILLIAMS, C.S.  Squirrels Wood, Tangley La, Worplesdon, Guildford, Surrey.

WILSON, M.F. 5 Queen Eleanor’s Road, Guildford, Surrey. GU2 5SL. 1950
WIMBLEDON FHC 28 Roseacre Gardens, Chilworth, Surrey. 1927
WOOD, N. 17 Friars Gate, Onslow Village, Guildford, Surrey. GU2 5PQ. 1965
WREN, G. 6 Churt Wynde, Tilford Rd, Hindhead, Surrey. GU26 6RJ. 1962
LIFE MEMBERS

ANDERSON, K.N. 1 Western Lane, Odiham, Hants. 1948
ARCHER, G.C. Pine Ridge, New Road, Beer, Seaton, Devon. 1950
ARNSBY, P.S. 1942
AVIS, MLI. 112 Old Rectory Road, Portsmouth, Hants. 1963
ALWIN, AM. 13 Redhill, Chislehurst, Kent. 1951
ALWIN, JM. Bowstridge, Bell La, Rowledge, Farnham, Surrey GU10 4AR. 1939
BACKHUST, J.D. 10 Forest Cl, Nth Baddesley, Southampton, Hants. SO52 9GW 1951
BACON, G.A. Rhufeniog, Llanbedr-y-Cennin, Conway, Gwynedd. 1937
BALLAMY, C.R.J. 24 Eagle Road, Guildford, Surrey. 1963
BALLETT, J.T. Bygate, 7 Highland Rd, Heath End, Farnham, Surrey. 1961
BARNARD, M.J. 163 Country Hills Rd, Arrovo Grande, CA93420, U.S.A. 1949
BARNES, D.A. Hollowmead, Claverham Road, Yatton, Bristol, Avon. 1943
BEAL, C.R.J. 3 The Baxendales, Greenham, Newbury, Berks. 1963
BODKIN, WEA. 10 Spicers, Ashdell Park, Alton, Hants. GU34 25J. 1950
BOOKER, M. 35 Culvenden Down, Tunbridge Wells, Kent. TN4 9SE. 1971
BOULDING, G.R. 64b Stakes Road, Purbrook, Hants. PO7 5NU. 1941
BOULTER, 48 Manor Road, Dorchester, Dorset. 1942
Lt Cdr. DB

BOWTELL, D.A. 28 Sherwood Close, Liss Forest, Liss, Hants. GU33 76T. 1952
BOWTELL, R.C. 83 Boundstone Rd, Rowledge, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 4AG. 1947
BRIGGS, D.G. 120 Broad Street, Guildford, Surrey. 1955
CADIER, J.M. 7 Square d’Arcole, Residence Bagatelle, 78 Le Chesnay, Parly 1945

2, France.
CHAPMAN, L.E.  Deeping Bank, Upper Park Road, Camberley, Surrey. 1931
CHARMAN, J.A. 23 Millbank Court, John Islip Street, London. SW1 4LG. 1950
CHITTY, D.W. Lees Farm Hse, Runtens La, Rotherwick, Basingstoke, Hants. 1944
CHUTER, J.LAL.  Westgate, Frensham, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 3BJ. 1941
CLARK, PJ. Meadow View, Tatchbury La, Winsor Nr Sotton Hants SO4 1944
2G2

CLARK, FP. 3 Lawday Link, Upper Hale, Farnham, Surrey. 1936



36. THE FARNHAMIAN

Year
Left
COAKES, D.CE. 33 The Wheatlands, Bridgnorth, Salop. WV16 5BD. 1961
COCKELL,B.L.  Meadfields Hanger, Three Gates Lane, Haslemere, Surrey. 1959
GU27 2LD.
COLWILL, M. 21 Vale Road, Ash Vale, Aldershot, Hants. GU12 5HH. 1942
COMBEN, M.J. Bradfield, School Road, Rowledge, Farnham, Surrey. GUIO 1951
4BW.
COMLEY, W.J. 77a Kings Road, Fleet, Hants. GU13 9AR. 1956

COMMON, R.E.  The Bungalow, Triangle Lane, Titchfield, Nr Farcham, Hants. 1950
CONWAY, G.J. 9 Newcome Road, Heath End, Farnham, Surrey.

COTTERILL, JMH "Firs", Frances Avenue, Maidenhead, Berks. SL6 SNX. 1952
CROWHURST, JA 7 Hazelbank Close, Sheet, Petersfield, Hants. GU31 4BY. 1949
CUTLER, D.

DADSON, J.C 64 Grantchester, 122 St. Andrew’s Str. Durham, Natal, South 1941

Africa.
DADSON, PD. 30 Watts Road, Cove, Farnborough, Hants, GU14 8PP. 1938
DALRYMPLE, 8 Playfair Road, North Curlcurl, N.S.W. 2099, Australia. 1947
Cdr. G.R.
DANIELS, B.J. 76 Firgrove Hill, Farnham, Surrey GU9 8LW. 1952

DAWSON, M.W.  Key Lodge, Hook Heath Road, Woking, Surrey. RH4 3PJ. 1953
DENYER, A.W. Anwyl-Fan, Binton Lane, Seale, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 1LG. 1928
DOWN, Rt.Rev. 6 Hartsbourne Avenue, Bushey Heath, Watford, Herts. -or- 1954
W.J. (MA, ENI) Bishop of Bermuda,PO Box 769, Hamilton, HMCX, Bermuda

DOWSETT, L.R.  Littledown, Milton Abbas, Blandford Forum, Dorset. DT11 1931

0LQ.
DREW, E.A (OBE) End Cottage, Vineyards Road, Northaw, Herts, EN6 4PH. 1933
EDGLEY, D.R. 5 Eldon Drive, Lower Bourne, Farnham, Surrey. 1961
EDMEAD, G.P. Silver Birches, Gentels Lane, Passfield, Liphook, Hants. 1943
ELPHICK, G.M. Greenhill Brow, Leigh Lane, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8HP. 1932
FIGG, PM. Saint Cross, Terras Hill, Lostwithiel, Cornwall. PL22 OAP. 1945
FISHER, JCF Northfield, North Road, Kingsland, Leominster, Herts. HR6 1944
GR2.
FISHER, .M. Jenkins, Horsham Road, Cranleigh, Surrey. 1952
GALE, EC. Lugnaquilla, 14 Grant Road, Crowthorne, Berks. 1926
GARROOD A St.C 18348 Holly Hills Drive, N.E. Bothel WA98011, U.S.A. 1939
GARSIDE, J.J. 20 Churchill Road, Canterbury, Kent. 1954
GATES, R.A. 1931
GERMAN, FW. 13a Lodge Hill Road, Lower Bourne, Farnham, Surrey, GU10 1930
3QN
GLYNN, M. The Old Post House, Heckfield, Nr Basingstoke, Hants. 1944
GODDARD, J.E. 2 Tor Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 7BX. 1939
GODSLAND, R.H. 6 Oxford Street, Cowes, LO.W. PO31 8PT. 1916
HACK, RE. 14 St. Phillips Avenue, Worcester Park, Surrey. KT4 8JT. 1937
HALL, A.J. Penthouse Two, Waters Edge, Brudnell Rd, Canford Cliffs, 1932
Poole, Dorset. BH13 7NN.
HALL B.A. 19 Beech Glen, Crowthorne Rd, Bracknell, Berks RG12 4DQ 1963
?SMHJTON -JONES The Cottage, 61 Salterton Road, Exmouth, Devon. 1941
HARMER, J.H. The Harbour, Tilford Road, Beacon Hill, Hindhead, Surrey. 1958
HARMS, B.A. 92 Beechwood Avenue, St. Albans, Herts. 1959

HARNETT, G.V.  2d Thorney Cres, Morgans Walk, Battersea, London. SW11 1970
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HAYWARD, A.S. 12 Parkfield Gardens, North Harrow, Middx. HA2 6JR. 1962
HEELIS, Brig. BD  Wayfarers, Private La, Normanby by Spittal, Lincs LN2 38F 1941
HERN, G.A.P. Maycot, Woodland Road, Kingswood, Tadworth, Berks. 1934
HEWES, J.V. 2 Austin Road, Glastonbury, Somerset. 1935
HIRST, J. Cross Farm House, Crookham Village, Hants. GU13 OSS.
HOLM, H.G. Flat GA, 11 Fitzjohns Avenue, London. NW3 5JY. 1945
HOMEWOOD, T. 8 Brooke Forest, Fairlands Estate, Guildford, Surrey. 1955
HONE, C.J. 17 Lynch Road, Farnham, Surrey. 1960
HONE, G. Two Oaks, Millbridge, Frensham, Farnham, Surrey. 1954
HORRY, D.C. 15 Blake Road, Farlington, Portsmouth, Hants. PO6 1ET. 1930
HOWELL, PJ. Rose Cottage, 9 Longdown Rd, Farnham, Surrey GU10 3T~ 1963
HUGHES, J.G. 45 Crows Grove, Bradley Stoke, Bristol, Avon. BS12 ODA. 1964
HUMPHRIES, K.J. Dysart, Cambridge Road West, Farnborough, Hants.
HUNT, G.V. Honeysuckle Cottage, Sheldon, Blackborough, Devon. EX15 1950
2JF.
HUTCHINGS, J.M. Red House, Littleton, Nr Winchester, Hants. SO22 6GS. 1941
JAMES,K.CW.  White Friars, Derwent Drive, Baslow, Bakewell, Derbyshire. 1940
DEA 1RS.
JAMES, L.P. 23 Hobbs Drive, Boxted, Colchester, Essex. CO4 5RZ. 1942
JENNINGS, A.H. 10 Haverstock Street, London.N.1. 1946
JEROME, E.J. High Elms, Ayling Hill, Aldershot, Hants.
JOHNS, HRL. 16 Windsor Crescent, Radyr, Nr Cardiff, Wales. CF4 8AE. 1939
JOHNSON, PE. 1961
JONES, R.J.D. 4 Worcester Road, Guildford, Surrey. GU2 6SZ. 1966
JUMP, MEP. 24 0l1d Buildings, Lincolns Inn, London. WC2. 1937
KELLEY, TH. 32 Canterbury Avenue, Sidcup, Kent. 1944
KENWARD, R. ¢/o Mrs K Carter, Brookfield, Station Road, Bentley, Farnham, 1958
Surrey. GU10 5LA.
KING, WR. 376 High Street, Aldershot, Hants. GU12 4NA. 1939
KINGCOMBE, W.J. 1911 Meridell Avenue, Tampa, Florida, 33612, U.S.A. 1933
KIRK, R.R. 5 Old Farnham Lane, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8JU. 1937
KNIGHT, R.R. 23 Ford Lane, Farnham, Surrey, 1949
KNOTTS, G.J. 52 Llanvair Drive, South Ascot, Berkshire. 1934
KNOTTS, I.M. 63 Heath Farm Rd, Norton, Stourbridge, Worcs. DY8 3BZ 1945
LAKE, B. 79 Hamesmoor Rd, Mytchett, Camberley, Surrey. GU16 6JD 1953
LAMPARD, DEE. 8 St Margaret’s Place, Bradford-On-Avon Wilts, BA15 IDT. 1946
LILLYWHITE, P.  Pine Tops, Hook Heath Avenue, Woking, Surrey. GU22 OHX. 1936
LINNEY, S. 43 Blencarn Close, Goldsworth Park, Woking, Surrey.
LITTLE, W.G. Flat 2. 3 Orchard Park, Dartington, Totnes, Devon, TQ9 6HS. 1940
LOCK, M.J. 108 Lynnbrooke Ave, Blockhouse Bay, Auckland, New 1944
Zealand
LORD, LE. Gable End, 3 Longley Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8LZ. 1925
LOVEGROVE, K.F. 28 Ash Road, Aldershot, Hants. 1943
LOVELL, AG. Upway, Holt Pound, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 4JZ. 1953
LOWRY, T. 11 St. John’s Place, Edinburgh, Scotland. EH6 7EL. 1970
LYONS, S. 11 Derickson Drive, Wilmington, Delaware 19808,U.S.A.
MARSH E.G. (CBE) 11 Coltman Road, Mount Pleasant, Harare, Zimbabwe. 1926
MATTHEWS, I.R.  Cherry Laurels, 15 The Moorings, Hindhead, Surrey. GU26 1961
28D.
MAY, PR.C. Glebe Meadow, Elstead, Godalming, Surrey. 1940
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MAYNE, EP. 20 Nelson Gardens, Guildford, Surrey. GU1 2NZ. 1960
MENTZEL, Maj.K.1. Glenbervil, Blacknest, Nr Alton, Hants. GU34 4QD. 1953
MOORE, PE.G. 2 Strathaven Close, Cranleigh, Surrey. 1949
MORGAN, A.H.J. 8 Spitfire Close, Bicester, Oxon. OX6 7XU. 1954
MORGAN, D.H. G.P.O. Pembroke Dock, Dyfed. Wales. SA72 4RS. 1943
MORGAN, D.E. Foresters, Dene Lane, Lower Bourne, Farnham, Surrey. 1940
MORRIS, G.W.S.  Sweethaven, Mole Road, Sindlesham, Wokingham, Berkshire. 1930
RG11 5DJ.
MORTIMER, K. 29 Bullers Road, Weybourne, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 9EW. 1957
MOULD, J.EM. The Limes, Middle Avenue, Farnham, Surrey. 1931
Air Cdre., (CBE)
MYLLES, PA. 3 Manory House, 69 West Street, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 7TEH. 1957
NASH, C. 22 Vine Lane, Boundstone, Farnham, Surrey. 1960
NAYLOR,PG.D. 7 Battlemead Close, Maidenhead, Berkshire. SL6 8LB. 1948
NICHOLSON, D.W. 115 Victoria Road, Cambridge, Cambs. CB4 3BS.
PARSON, A.N. 1928
PAWLEY, M. 3 Knights Close, Wanslow Walk, Henleaze, Bristol. BS9 4LE. 1945
PEARSON, LH. 17 Echo Barn Lane, Farnham, Surrey. GU10 4NQ. 1967
PHILLIPS, D.J. 3 Barn Road, Longwick, Princes Risborough, Bucks. HP27 1952
ORW.
PHILLIPS, R.N. The Gables, Charlwood Drive, Oxshott, Surrey. 1963
PURSLOW, M.J.  Wych Elm Cottage, 1 Wych Elm Rise, Guildford, Surrey. GU1 1950
3TH.
RALPH, PJ. 16 Fordwater Road, Chertsey, Surrey. 1963
REMINGTON, R. 8 Upper Old Park Lane, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 0AS. 1963
RICH, V. 11 Wantage Road, Wallingford, Oxon. OXO10 OLR. 1947
RICKETTS, G.C. 31 Midway, St. Albans, Herts. 1943
RIDOUT, R.J. St. Austins, Crossways Road, Grayshott, Hindhead, Surrey. 1933
RISBOROUGH PW. 1943
ROBINS, R. Gryphons, West Street, Alresford, Hants. SO24 9AU. 1931
ROE, D. 101 Redbreast Rd.North,Bournemouth, Dorset. BH9 3JF. 1961
ROFFEY, W.J. 8 High Street, Crawley, Sussex. RH10 1BJ. 1959
RUMBLE, V.H. 20 Hog Green, Elham, Nr Canterbury, Kent. 1933
RYALL, AlJ. Oakland, Crossways Rd, Grayshott, Hindhead, Surrey. GU26 1930
6HD
SARGEANT, I.C.  Brocas Dene, Tilford Road, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 8JA. 1962
SHERFIELD, 1.G. 64 Castle Street, Farnham, Surrey. 1941
SHERFIELD, M.A. Trevieres, Rue de Laitte, St Pierre du Bois, Guernsey, C.L 1935
SHORT, Lt Cdr RD. 35-37 West Hill, Titchfield, Fareham, Hants. 1949
SIMPSON, K.R. 1970
SLATER, D. 1654 Delmar Road, Crescent City, California 95531, U.S.A. 1947
SLYFIELD C.CE. Sandness, The Close, Godalming, Surrey. GU7 1PQ. 1962
SMALLMAN, W.A. Birchwood, The Long Road, Rowledge, Farnham, Surrey. 1934
Brig. (MBE) GU10 4DR.
SMITH, P.R. 10a Cobblestone Mews, Clifton, Bristol, Avon. BS8 3DQ. 1962
SONES, A H. 26 Lawday Place Lane, Folly Hill, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 1957
OBT.
STEWART, R.R. Chalet Tendli, Brienz, Switzerland. 1934
STILL PRM. 32 Long Beech Drive, Farnborough, Hants. GU14 OPR. 1950
STURT, M.E.H. The Saplings, Vine Lane, Boundstone, Farnham, Surrey. 1949
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STURT, W.H. 118 The Street, Tongham, Farnham, Surrey.GU10 1AA. 1944
STYLES, A.G. 55 Rookery Close, Shippon, Abingdon, Oxon. 0X13 6LZ. 1928
SYKES, A.G. 1945
TAYLOR, CE. 14 Dogeson Road, Cowley, Oxford. 1938
TERRILL, J.S. 1966
TURNER, F, Lydstone, 2a Old Frensham Road, Lower Bourne, Farnham, 1970

Surrey.
WAIDE, E.B. c/o PSRC, PO Box 9252, Dar-es-Salaam, Tanzania. 1954
WARMAN, PC. The Old Cottage, Priory Lane, Frensham, Farnham, Surrey. 1950

GU10 3DW.
WALSH, WP Time House, Binton Lane, The Sands, Farnham, Surrey. 1963
WALTERS, Rev NA 2 Woodside Road, Esher, Surrey. 1956
WESTCOTT, M.E. 2 Gladstone Terrace, Edinburgh, Scotland . EH9 1LX. 1970
WHETMAN, S.D.  Firswood, Boldre Lane, Lymington, Hants. 1917
WILLIAMS, J.N. 13 Belvior Gardens, Great Gomerby, Grantham, Lincs. NG3 1965

18L
WILTSHIRE, S.N. 74 Rimu Street, Wakanai,North Island, New Zealand. 1925
WITHALL, T. Winsor Glen, Winsor Lane, Woodlands, Southampton, Hants. 1957
WONHAM, J. 4 Wymondley Close, Hitchin, Herts. SG4 9PW. 1955
WOQODS, G.J. 30 Alma Way, Heath End, Farnham, Surrey. GU9 OQN 1959
WOODS, PJ. 62 Eastwood Road, Bramley, Guildford, Surrey. 1933

ELPHICK’S LTD.

OPPOSITE POST OFFICE, FARNHAM.

THE SHOP for BOYS' SCHOOL SUITS.

Ask to see the celebrated VIKING TWEEDS for
BOYS’HARD-WEARING SUITS THAT LAST.

A Large Assortment of BOYS’ FLANNEL SUITS, BLAZERS, TENNIS

AND SPORTS CLOTHING.

Agents for the celebrated "AERTEX" SHIRTS and UNDERCLOTHING

(The Ideal Garments from an Ideal Fabric).

Drop us a card and our representative will call with all particulars and prices,

patterns, etc., for School Wear Goods.

Telephone 247.

This advertisement was originally printed in the July 1926 edition of the *Farnhamian’

and we were asked to reproduce it by the Elphick family who still have a much enlarged

store on the same Farnham site.

We were asked to point out that their current Telephone numbers are:

01252 716222 and 737710.



Welcome to the 1994
Edition of the
Farnhamian’

from

HONE LANDSCAPES LIMITED

Landscape Contractors
to the Construction Industry
Design Consultants
Private and Commercial
Contracts

Alexandra House
1 Waverley Lane
Farnham, Surrey

Design and Production of the 1994
Edition of

THE FARNHAMIAN’
by

v

Commaunications at Work?

Specialists in design
communications
public relations

and events management.

Hurdles End, 59 Victory Avenue

GU9 8BB Horndean, Hampshire. PO8 9PJ.
Telephone : 01252 721167 Telephone : 01705 591097
Fax: 01252 726490 Fax: 01705 616888
FARNHAM
COLLEGE . ,
serving RANGER’S
FURNISHING STORE
o full time 16 - 18 year olds Established 1895
QUALITY FURNITURE
e local people and employees . gf:é‘:;&’u : gt';‘g“gt‘f
QUALITY CARPETS
Contact Hilary or Jan * Wilton Royal * Axminster etc.
QUALITY BEDS
Morley Road e Farnham e Surrey * Rest Assured * Staples etc.

Telephone : 01252 716988
Fax : 01252 723969

105-106 West Street, Farnham, Surrey
Tel : (01252) 715185




